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	CWS/CMS RELEASE 7.7.1 CODE DROP SUMMARY

This is to advise all DCFS CWS/CMS Desktop, Laptop, Tablet and Brick users that the CWS/CMS version 7.7.1 release will be made available from Saturday, August 5, 2017 through Monday, August 7, 2017.  Desktop, Laptop and Tablet systems will reboot during the weekend, and Brick systems will be logged off and be offline for the CWS/CMS update. Users are advised not to turn off desktop devices, since this will prevent desktop devices from receiving the CWS/CMS update. This software delivery might require users to shut down and restart desktop devices. Laptop and Tablet PC users (i.e., ERCP, SKID ROW, MART) and other CWS/CMS users must bring laptops to the office to connect to the network and download the new code.  Mobile users are advised to avoid using the mypc.lacounty.gov website from 9:00AM on Saturday, August 5th until 8:00PM on Sunday, August 6th, as this will cause delays in the rollout.
Beginning Monday July 31, 2017, users may get the following error message with a yellow Warning icon:
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 Updates for CWS/CMS Release 7.7.1 are available.  To receive them, please restart the workstation. 

Click “OK” to continue
Note that CWS will continue to work without this update.   If users do experience a problem, they should first shut down and restart their desktop devices. If the problem continues, users should report the incident via the Service Center Portal: http:\\myselfservice.lacounty.gov or call the ISD Help Desk telephone number: (562) 940-3305. To protect data from being deleted, please save all files and log off from the desktop device daily.  
CWS/CMS Release 7.7.1 includes the following updates:                            
SCR 8697 - AB403 Rate Changes (Los Angeles only):  AB403 introduced changes to policy related to the Continuum of Care Reform (CCR). These changes include new rate schedules for certain placement facility types and Home Based Family Care (HBFC) placements. Los Angeles requires changes to the LA APPS interface and to the CWS/CMS Client Services application in order to capture information related to the CCR.

County License Case (All Counties): Under certain circumstances users may receive an error message (“Universal Data Access Manager has stopped working”) when saving changes to a County License Case for a Resource Family Home or Foster Family Home. This can occur if the user opens the Placement Home notebook for Resource Family Home, and the Resource Family Home notebook is open when the County License Case Applications Status is changed to 'Application Withdrawn'. A fix to this error has been identified and included in R7.7.1.  Until the fix becomes available, users can avoid the problem by doing the following: before saving to the database, click on the Placement Home notebook after setting County License Case Applications Status or License Status.
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If you have any questions regarding this release please 


e-mail your question to:

Policy@dcfs.lacounty.gov  |



